
1 
 

 Buckingham and District U3A Newsletter Number 50 July 2014 

Web Address www.buckinghamu3a.org.uk 

Opinions and statements made by individual members 

are not necessarily those of the Editor or Trustees 

 
 

 
 

CHAIRMAN’S NOTES 

Hello Everybody, 

Welcome to my first effort as chairman since I took over from Pam in June following her resignation.  I would also 

like to welcome three new members of the committee who have been co-opted to fill Vacancies for the remainder 

of the Year.  Martin Paul, who was my shadow, has agreed to take over the role of Vice-chairman.  Christine Dodds 

has come back as Speaker Secretary until the AGM and Don Horne has also joined us and will handle publicity.  

A number of committee members will be standing down at the AGM having served 3 or more years,  this means that 

we need a new Secretary, Group Liaison officer, Speaker Secretary and someone to provide Technical Support.  

Please ask yourself if you can join the committee to perform one of these roles or if you can identify someone who 

can.  The continuing success of our U3A depends in part on an enthusiastic and able committee and we need your 

help to achieve this.  Brief descriptions of the Roles can be found elsewhere in this Newsletter. 

The other group, so important to our success, is the Group Co-ordinators.  We had to cancel the GC’s lunch due to 

lack of support but the committee would still like thank the GC’s for all the hard work and enthusiasm that they put 

into running the 58 or so groups.  Without their efforts there would be no U3A in Buckingham. 

I would like draw your attention to the display showing Group Co-ordinators and describing group activities that can 

be seen as you enter the open meeting.  This will give you an excellent opportunity to learn more about any group in 

which you may be interested. 

Clive Cowdy  

Equipment Register 
Could everybody please give me at least one week’s notice before arranging to borrow the equipment that I hold for 
U3A so that we don't have two groups wanting it at the same time? 
I hold the following: -   
Digital Projector and stand, DVD player, Portable mains amplifier, speaker and the screen. 
Thanks  
Mike Baker 
01280 816460 

 

The Monthly Charity Stall 

The Committee are looking for suggestions for a charity we can support in 2015; preferably a local charity.  
Anyone wishing to nominate a cause should contact:-  
Lesley Suggate on 01280 812195/u3amember@btinternet.com  
Suggestions will be voted on at the AGM.  

 

 

http://www.buckinghamu3a.org.uk/
mailto:812195/u3amember@btinternet.com
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The Committee are looking for volunteers to take over the following posts and 

become committee members and Trustees 

Secretary 

The secretary handles the internal and external correspondence of the U3A, books venues for the meetings 

and takes the minutes at committee meetings.  He or she is responsible for maintaining full and accurate files 

including minutes. For further information contact Val Bradley 01280 817746 

 

Group Liaison Officer 

This committee member/Trustee supports new groups and existing Group Co-ordinators, arranging initial meetings 

and helping with venues and equipment requests. 

For further information contact Val Bradley 01280 817746 

 

Technical Resources 

This committee member and Trustee provides technical support for the monthly speaker appearing at the Open 

Meeting.  He/she also needs to liaise with the Community Centre with respects to such technical support and be able 

to attend as many Open Meetings as possible, to make sure the speaker has all visual and audio aids that are 

necessary.  For further information contact David Angrave 01280 816453. 

 

Speaker Secretary 

As well as attending Committee Meetings this Trustee is responsible for booking and keeping in contact with the 

monthly speaker.  For further information contact Christine Dodds 01296 714336  

 

The Newsletter 

Is there anyone out there willing to distribute the Maids Moreton printed newsletters? 

I am always happy to receive photographs, articles, poems and group news.   

In order to keep the activities page up-to-date do let me know if any group has a change of venue, co-ordinator or 

contact details.  

Carolina Kenealy  Newsletter Editor   carolina.kenealy@sky.com   01280 815636 

 

The Wild Life Group 

A photograph taken by Roger Short on 

our last outing in June to a falconry.   

We try to make the outings as varied as 

possible and are hoping to see a lot of 

dragonflies and butterflies when we visit 

College Lake near Tring in July.   Anyone 

interested in nature who would like to 

join us on the third Tuesday of the 

month would be more than welcome.  

  
 

 

mailto:carolina.kenealy@sky.com
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The 2014 Beds Plus Quiz 

On 29th April two teams set off from Buckingham and District U3A for the Milton Keynes Christian Centre at 

Oldbrook to take part in the annual Beds Plus Network Quiz.  In all ten teams took part and one of our teams won 

with 98 points. The photo below shows our winning team, from left to right Tony Mayston, Carolina Kenealy, Clive 

Cowdy, Roger Edwards, Don Horne and Maureen Sleight.  Congratulations to all of them and commiserations to the 

members of our second team, Sue Birdwood, Anne Exelby, Liz Loutfi, Dusty Roades, Rosalie Stein and Pam Tonge. 

Usually the winners host the next event but as Buckingham and Milton Keynes have shared the honours for the last 

four years, it has been suggested that one of the joint runners up, either Leighton Linslade or Flitwick, who each 

scored 95, should host the quiz next year.  Watch this space!                Pam Tonge 

 

 

The Friendship Group 

The Friendship Group was formed for those on their own, especially the recently windowed, to provide friendly 

companionship.  Their only regular meeting is on the 1st Sunday of the month for lunch.  The weekend can be a 

lonely time for people on their own, not helped by a Sunday Lunch without a good old fashioned roast.  On the first 

Sunday in July the group met for Lunch at the Wheatsheaf in Maids Moreton and plan to meet next at the Carvery at 

Silverstone.  Anyone who would like to join this friendly group should contact June Lewis on 01280 815849. 

 
 

Singing for Fun 

For several years now my Singing for Fun group has sung a selection of Carols at various Care Homes during the 

month of December.  This year we have decided to put together a programme of 40’s songs and songs from the 

shows and visit the same venues during the year.  We have received a warm welcome from all the Care Homes we 

have visited and, as well, the group members have thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  Hopefully we will continue 

with this until we run out of songs, or voice, or both. 

Jane Walker 
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The Committee 

Chairman 

 

Clive Cowdy  

4 Lark Close Buckingham  

MK18 7EZ 

 

01280 824274 

kanata@btinternet.com 

Vice-Chairman Martin Paul  

5 Orchard Way 

Botolph Claydon MK18 2NG 

 

01296 713204 

martinpaul@doctors.org.uk 

Treasurer Joan Hatherley 
30 Moorhen Way, 
Buckingham MK18 1GN 
 

01280 815019 

jchatherley@btinternet.com 

Minute 

Secretary 

Diana Procter  

8 Rectory Close Marsh Gibbon 

Bicester OX27 OHT 

 

01869 278149 

dianaprocter@hotmail.com 

 

Business Sec/ 

Group Liaison 

Officer 

Val Bradley 

Cosy Nook Mount Pleasant Close 

Buckingham MK18 1DN 

 

01280 817746 

valmbradley@btinternet.com 

Speaker 

Secretary 

Christine Dodds  

12 Fair Meadow Winslow  

Bucks MK18 3JD  

 

01296 714336  

christine.dodds@hotmail.co.uk  

Membership 

Secretary 

Lesley Suggate 

26 Highlands Road 

Buckingham MK18 1PL 

 

01280 812195 

u3amember@btinternet.com 

Technical 

Resources 

David Angrave  

10 Moreton Road Buckingham 

MK18 1LA 

 

01280 816453 

angrave@madasafish.com 

 

Newsletter 

Editor 

Carolina Kenealy 

 22 Lenborough Road 

Buckingham, MK18 1DJ 

 

01280 815636 

carolina.kenealy@sky.com 

 

Webmaster Roland Simpkins  

2 Chestnut Cottages Mitre St 

Buckingham MK18 1RU 

 

07973 772024 
roland2@1stdirectory.com 

 

Publicity Don Horne  

31 Paynes Court High Street 

Buckingham MK18 1NQ 

 

01280 813587 
 

 

mailto:kanata@btinternet.com
mailto:jchatherley@btinternet.com
mailto:dianaprocter@hotmail.com
mailto:u3amember@btinternet.com
mailto:carolina.kenealy@sky.com
mailto:roland2@1stdirectory.com
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Unconditional Love 

 

 

                                                    New Members Meeting   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A new member’s meeting was held on 12th June at the Golf Club.  It was a friendly get together with lots of 

suggestion for new groups and exchanges of skills.  Some of these are listed in Val Bradley’s article on page 6 of this 

Newsletter. 
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Renewal of Subscriptions 

Your membership subscription will end in September.  The new U3A year starts on the 1st October.  Subscription 

payments can be made by cheque in September or at the first Open Meeting in October.   Please put your post code 

or membership number on the reverse of the cheque.  Cash is also OK but please try to have the exact money and 

your membership card or number to hand.  Standing Order payments will leave your bank account on the 15th 

October.  If you would like to start paying by Standing Order there is still time for you to set this up.  A form is 

available to download from the website, www.buckinghamu3a.org.uk, or if you do not have Internet access give me 

a ring on 01280 812195 and I will send you a form.  Some people may prefer to pay online.  Details for this option are 

on the website; mark your payment as indicated.  Please do this in October before the 15th. 

Gift aid forms can also be found on the website, on the bottom of the application form.  I already have your details 

so you need only put your name and membership number on the top of the form. 

The fees due for the year beginning October 2014 are still £13 per person unless you are paying full subscriptions to 

another U3A; the fee will then be £9.50.  If you have not already done so please let me know if you do belong to 

another U3A. 

All the forms for the above are found under Contacts.  

Many thanks.   Lesley Suggate 

 

Group Liaison Matters 

Within the past weeks, several members have offered to start new groups, which is very pleasing.  Although it will be 

September/October before any of these will get off the ground, I can give you a preview of what will be on offer, so 

any interested members can get their names down early. 

 The first is for those of you new to computers or any other device such as Ipad or Tablet.  We have someone who is 

willing to show you how to get the most out of your device. 

Once you know how to use your machine, a second teacher has an 8-10 week course that will enable you to improve 

your keyboard skills.  This is a course that has proved to be very successful with students at Buckingham University. 

On a lighter note, we have a member qualified to teach Qi Gong.  This is very similar to Tai Chi and I know several 

members have, in the past, expressed interest in Tai Chi, but we have never been able to find a teacher.   

Possibly Qi Gong will be as good, if not better.   Information can be found on Google                                       

There has been an offer to run a chess group, both for beginners and able players, possible with the idea of entering 

League games. 

Do you admire the work our Painting group produces and wish you were as talented?   Well, I can introduce you to 

someone who says she can teach anyone to draw and would like to start an Art group. 

In the recent Sources magazine from the Third Age Trust, there was an article on Racketball.   It interested one 

member so much that she would  like to see if our U3A has any members who would be interested in starting such a 

group.  Go and dig out your June copy of Sources and see what you think. 

Finally, a member is proposing to organise an eight week course to start in December entitled a Bird’s Eye View of 8 

European languages through their proverbs.  The languages involved would be French, German, Hungarian, Italian, 

Polish, Portuguese, Spanish and Swedish.  Look out for further information in September. 

If you would more information about any of the above, please contact me on valmbradley@btinternet.com  

or 01280 817746, preferably before September, so we can make an early start. 

Val Bradley   

 

 

                                

http://www.buckinghamu3a.org.uk/
mailto:valmbradley@btinternet.com
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The Walking Group is happy  

to welcome new members! 

Our walk leaders always know 

ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ΧΦΦ 

  

ΧΦΦ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ  

       ŦƻǊƳŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ΧΦΦ 

  

ΧΦΦ ǎƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ƴŜǿ     

                      friends! 

  

If you like talking to congenial people while 

getting a little bit of healthy exercise and 

fresh air in our beautiful countryside, 

followed by a convivial pub lunch, why not 

give us a try?   

 Visit the website for more info 

Visit the website for more info.   

        Buckingham U3A Walking Group 

  

 

Buckingham U3A Walking Group 
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 Week 1 AM PM Week 2 AM PM 

MON 

Bridge  

Bridge  Improvers 2 

Creative Writing 

Exploring the Past 

Bridge  Improvers 1 

Painting 

 

Bridge   

Bridge  Improvers 2 

Bridge  Improvers 1 

Poetry Writing  

Square Dancing 

 

TUE 

Bridge  Club 

Bridge for Beginners 

Family History 

Yoga 

Gardening 

Scrabble 

Spanish Improvers 

Spanish Revision 

Bridge Club 

Bridge for Beginners 

Philosophy 

Yoga 

Italian  

Scrabble 

Spanish Improvers 

Spanish Revision  

WED 

Bridge Tuition   

Board Games 

French Lunch 1 

Mah Jong 

Recorders 

 

French for Beginners       

Latin 

Music for Pleasure  

 

Bridge Tuition 

Canasta 

French Advanced 1 

French Advanced 2 

French Intermediate 1 

German 1 

Recorders 

Latin 

French for Beginners 

THUR 

Local History 1    

Local History 2 

Walking 

 Architecture 

Crafts & Card Making 

Walking 

Singing for Fun 

 

FRI 

Art Appreciation  

German  Diskussionsgruppe 

Handbells 1 & 2 

Croquet 

French Improvers  

French for beginners 

Italian for Beginners 

Film Study 

Handbells 1 & 2  

History of Literature & 

Theatre 

Local History 3 

Russian 

Croquet 

French Improvers 

French for Beginners 

Italian for Beginners 

 Week 3 AM PM Week  4 AM PM 

MON 

Bridge  

Bridge  Improvers 2 

Creative Writing 

Bridge  Improvers 1 

Painting 

 

Bridge  

Bridge Improvers 2 

Bridge Improvers 1 

Poetry Writing 

Square Dancing 

TUE 

Bridge Club 

Bridge for Beginners 

Family History 

Yoga 

Flower Arranging 

Scrabble 

Spanish Improvers 

Spanish Revision   

 

Bridge Club 

Bridge for Beginners 

Philosophy 

Wild Life  

Yoga 

Italian Improvers 

Play Reading  

Scrabble 

Spanish Improvers 

Spanish Revision 

WED 

Bridge Tuition  

Board Games 

Mah Jong 

Recorders 

 

Canasta 

Latin 

French for Beginners 

 

Bridge Tuition 

French Advanced 1 

French Advanced 2 

French Intermediate 1 

German 1 

Recorders 

Canasta 

 

OPEN MEETING 

THUR 

Local History 1   

Local History 2 

Walking 

Digital Photography 

Poetry Reading 

Keep Fit 

Crafts & Card Making 

Walking 

Book  

Singing for Fun 

FRI 

Art Appreciation  

German Diskussionsgruppe 

Handbells 1 & 2 

Jazz Apprec.  1 

Croquet 

French Improvers 

French for Beginners 

Italian for Beginners 

Handbells 1 & 2 

History of Literature & 

Theatre 

Local History 3 

Russian  

Croquet 

French Improvers 

Italian for Beginners 

 

 


